PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

21 June 2023

Excellency,

I have the honour to circulate herewith a letter from H.E. Mr. Robert Rae, Permanent
Representative of Canada to the United Nations and H.E. Mr. Tarek Ladeb, Permanent
Representative of Tunisia to the United Nations, co-facilitators of the intergovernmental process
on the 8" Review of the Global Counter-Terrorism Strategy (GCTS), containing the final draft
resolution (to be circulated as A/77/1..78). Action on the draft resolution is scheduled in the
General Assembly for Thursday, 22 June 2023 at 10:00 am.

I have the honour to extend my gratitude for the valuable efforts and commitment of
Ambassadors Rae and Ladeb and for their constructive role in leading this vital process. In
addition, I would also like to thank all delegations for their active engagement during the

negotiations.

~ Turge all Member States to join consensus on the draft resolution and send a message
of unity from the General Assembly on combatting the global scourge of terrorism.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Csaba Ko6riosi

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York



